
 

 

 DATE:    September 29, 2016 

  TO:       A. Randolph Brown, Utilities Director  

   
  FROM:   Alessandra Delfico, PE CFM                 
 
  SUBJECT:  State Revolving Loan Fund, Avondale Drainage Project 
 
  ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
At the September 13th , 2016 City Commission meeting the City Commission approved 
Resolution no. 2016-301, authorizing the proper city officials to apply for the state of 
Florida Department of Environmental  Protection (DEP) revolving loan program for point 
source water pollution control; upon approval, execute the corresponding loan 
agreement.  
 
After submitting the loan application staff was informed by the DEP that it should not 
have included the estimated loan amount. Excluding the estimated loan amount is 
desirable since bids have not been received for construct of the project. 
The DEP has reviewed the revised resolution and approved it. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  


